
Letter dated May 20, 1946 from my mother to my father 

Dear husband and father, 

we are so pleased that you finally received some mail from 

us, but Please do not write all the time that you are going 

to be released soon, for we have been waiting and waiting. 

We are happy that you don't starve..our good deed has paid 

off..-how many hungry men have we fed in the past. 

But the children and I myself are facing very difficult times 

right now..there is always the problem of not having enough 

food.Luckily I have a garden now where I can plant some 

vegetables and harvest hnpefully some fruit...tomorrow we 

should have our very first strawberries! 

Our son Armin will have surgery, it is the same problem as 

before. The girls are healthy, thank God. There is nothing 

to report about me, you probably don't miss me at all, you 

always ask about the children. It is fine with me..you never 

spoiled me... 

By the way, I am sporting a new hairstyle, and everyone around 

here says it is very becoming. 

greetings,


